Appendix 1 – Draft City Executive Board response to recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee made on 2 April 2019 concerning Fusion Lifestyle  
Draft response provided by the Board Member for Leisure and Housing (Deputy Leader)
	Recommendation
	Agree? 
	Comment

	Recommendation 1: That further work is undertaken to accelerate the consistent scheduling of time appropriate female only pool sessions in Blackbird Leys, and that a date is provided for when this will be done. 

	Yes
	Fusion are very aware of the need and benefits of adding a  further ladies only session and they are  now finalising how they can adjust the swimming programme accordingly. We expect that this new session will start in the next few months.





